
�

�

���

��������������������������������������������������� �����������������������������������������������

������������ Soundings  
           Newsletter of                                         
 South Port Sailing Club 

     Jan/Feb 2013 �

� � ������ Message from the Commodore 

                   Frank Edgley  
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 There has been a lot going on at South Port lately : Congratulations to our hockey team for their 
  win over Windsor Yacht Club team; There will be a  cruising Pot Luck on February 23 rd; and an 
Open Forum, February 28 th  relating to property issues with Tim Aseltine. Plea se read further in this issue of 
Soundings for more details.                                                                                                                                                                 
 Thanks to all the members who showed up on Thursda y to hear about the Harbour situation from Allen, 
and other members of the Harbour Committee. Questio ns were thoughtfully posed by members, and members 
of the committee, who have been working on solution s, answered their questions to the best of their ab ility. 
For those who were not able to attend, we face a se rious situation this spring. Water depths in all th e Great 
Lakes are down suddenly by at least two feet. This has taken us by surprise. This time, last year, the  forecast 
was for lake levels to drop, but only by four inche s. Added to this was the fact that we had, in 2011,  an                    
unusually warm winter, with no freeze to speak of, allowing sediment to run off the fields into the cr eek and 
much of it deposited into our harbour. No one who h ad their boat as South Port is unaware of this.                                           
  Solutions for this spring are limited as ERCA lim its the time we can dredge, and it is doubtful that  the 
harbour could be fully dredged in time for launch. We not only have the problem with limited dredging time,  
but we have the fact that such a full dredge would be very expensive, may involve pounding the posts h olding 
our docks to a lower level. With even lower water l evels forecast as a possibility for next sailing se ason, this 
may be money wasted unless we address the openings between B & C docks, and D & E docks to try to                 
address possible increased silting in the future.                                                                                                                      
   The Sub-committee, under Allen Shearn, consistin g of Allen Shearn, Erica Krygsman, Wesley Arthur, 
Bill Frank and myself have met with representatives  of Riverside Marina, Lakeview Marina and Belle Riv er to     
try to find a solution to enable our membership to have a sailing season, next year, and to try to kee p as many 
of us together  as we can, while maintaining our pr ograms. The only marina able to host us is Belle Ri ver, and 
so we have reserved up to 50 wells at that site. So me members with shallow draft boats may be able to stay at 
South Port next season, and others are invited to t ake advantage of one of the fifty wells at Belle Ri ver. Belle 
River has up to seven feet of depth. This will be e xpensive as Belle River dockage is more than South Port’s. 
However, as much as we may look at this solution wi th reluctance, it is the only alternative for the c oming year. 
With a loss of revenue for winter storage and summe r dockage fees, we have no alternative than to cont inue                   
to levy our membership fees etc. as we still have o ur property to maintain.                                                                               
 There is one caution I would make: if you want you r boat at Belle River, next year, you MUST contact 
Wesley or one of the Flag officers before  February 1 st. After the end of this month, the wells at Belle R iver will 
be made available to the public and rented to whoev er is on their waiting list. If you find that there  is not 
enough depth at South Port, this spring, and stayin g there is your decision, you may have a very dry s eason.                    
  I apologise for the tone and content of this mess age. Please remember all the positive things that 
South Port continues to do…cruises, races, social g et-togethers, sailing schools etc.  Our 50 th Anniversary 
Celebrations, Sail A Bration, and regattas, are all  being planned. Please hang with us. With hard work , patience, 
and loyalty to South Port, will overcome our challe nges. 
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       SPSC vs WYC final score                                                                                                                                        
          SPSC 20     WYC 18 

                Team South Port                                                                                                                                                      
Fuller x 2 , Bellemore x 4, Davidson, Robbins, Ouel lette                                                                                                                 
   Chernawski, Marentette x 2 &  Baker 

                       Congratulations !! 

 Cruising and Social Pot Luck Dinner                                                                      
 from Greg Schlosser and Thom Rolfe 

February 23rd. 6:00 pm 

This dinner is to assist both committees with setti ng up the Social & Cruising                                               
events for 2013. Please come out and give us your s uggestions along with                                                     

a dish to share. If you can oversee an event or ass ist it would be appreciated.                                              
If you cannot, please come out and listen to the di scussion and enjoy the                                                    

social aspect of the dinner. BYOB 

Please email Thom or Greg is you plan to attend.  

trolfe@hiatushouse.com or GSchlosser@countyofessex. on.ca   

From the Property chair, Tim Aseltine  

 

Open Forum Property Meeting Thursday February 28th  7:00 pm 

This get together will be to discuss the property l ist of ‘to do’s’ for 2013.                                                
If you have any suggestions for the upcoming year, we look forward                        

to hearing them. 

zap@cogeco.ca 

�

Sr. Member Doreen Stratton                                                                        
1926 to 2013 

Don and Doreen have been members of                            
South Port Sailing Club since 1969. She was 
married to Don for 66 years. Dorothy is the 

mother of Stu and Wendy Stratton and Donald 
Jr. and Diane. She will be missed by her                                
8 grandchildren, 9 great grandchildren,                     
many nieces and nephews and friends.                                      

Our condolences to her family.  

South Port Regalia  

Denim shirts, Wind shirts, Polos, Sweat Shirts, 
Tees, Caps, Badges, License plate Holders,                                            
Men’s med size Duffle bags & Ladies Totes  

All available for pick up at the club  

Email Jackie @ robtim@cogeco.ca  
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              Commodore                         Vic e Commodore       Rear Commodore/Membership          Treasurer                                 
 Frank Edgley                         Erica Krygsma n           Ann Ramey      Bill Frank    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Past Commodore Property Chair  Social Chair  Harbou r Master     Race Chair                                            
Allen Shearn      Tim Aseltine  Thom Rolfe  Wesley Arthur       Brad Roy  

 

 SPSC 2013 Executive & Committees 
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�                                                                                                              �
                                                             
              Cruise Chair Sailing School Chair             
Mainstays Chair         DRYA Delegate           Hea d Sailing School  Greg Schlosser    Bob Fuller                               
Sue Bufton            Andy Hellenbart               RJ Robbins � �
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      Communications � ���������� ILYA Delegates             Soundings Editor      Wo rk Hours               Webmaster                               
 Paul Ramey                  Bill & Lynn Baker           Jackie Timothy          Wayne Hind              Ryan Masse
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��������	 �is the             
newsletter of The South Port                      

Sailing Club                                
210 Brighton Rd. 

Tecumseh, ON N8N 2L3 

519-979-7772 

www.southportsailingclub.com 

     Editor: Jackie Timothy  

Please send your                                       
contributions for the                       

March issue by                              
February 24th. to                           

Jackie at                                  
                           

robtim@cogeco.ca                           
or call 519-971-9699 

  The calendar is also displayed on our Web site. For  details on each entry,                                                   

please click on the calendar on our site at www.sou thportsailingclub.com                                                     

(the links are not active in Soundings but details are included in the newsletter) �

�

 Clubhouse Duties 

March 3- 9                                       
McLean, F & L  

March 10- 16                                    
Johnson, K 

March 17-23                           
Moorehouse, D & J  

March 24- 30                                     
Brixa, K 

             March 31- April 6                                 
 Ouellette, S & C   

Please fill out the sheet in the 
binder on the kitchen counter, 

and mark your total actual work 
hours in the lower right corner.  

Thank you ! 

If you are unable to attend 
please contact Jackie by email 

or telephone. 

Contact info below 

Cards Nite 

7:30 pm       

Feb 9 & 
16th 

Notice to members   

During the winter 
months if the main room 
is used for any reason 
and you turn up the heat, 
please remember to turn 

the thermostat back to 15 when 
you leave. Thank you 

Members Use of Clubhouse                                
for Social Events 

A reminder the clubhouse and grounds are             
available to members and can be booked for                
special events such as showers, birthday                                  
parties and family gatherings. Please contact                             
the secretary, Gord Richardson to confirm the                         
date is open. Download and complete the                            
application form available under ’Social Activities ’ 
on our website, and submit to the Social Chair, 
Thom Rolfe for approval by the Executive.   

Revised membership Schedule of Dues                
and charges for 2013 are available on the                                         
website under ‘New Members” section in                     

the Forum under Application….                                           
Click on ‘fees available for download’ 

R Renaud  

Private Event  
club rented pm 

Staley  J&B 

Norton  A&J 

Private event  
club rented 

Domney  L&J 

Exec meeting 

7:15 pm 

Cards        
Nite 

Cards         
Nite 

Social      
Cruising   
POT 
LUCK 

Open Forum 
Property 
Meeting  

February 2013 Calendar of Events 

Men’s 
Lunch                                      

2nd 
Wednesday 

of the 
month  

          2013 Roster  

The new Roster will be 
printed the end of           

February.  

If you have any changes 
to your address. email 
etc. that have not been 
submitted, please do so 

at your earliest. 

robtim@cogeco.ca 
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� � � � � � � � �  continued on Page 10/11 � �
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SPSC 2012  
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